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Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, May 4, 2017, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler, Joseph (Matt) Hickey, Joseph Smith and Stephanie Radner.
Members Absent: Michael Williams.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the following items until May 18th:
38 Icehouse Lane- (DEP #141-0510).   
13 Powers Street- (DEP #141-0511).
123 Eastern Avenue- (DEP #141-0513).
124 Country Club Road, Dedham Country and Polo Club - (DEP #141-0518).
9 Stone Mill Drive, Mother Brook Condos– (RDA 2017-01). 
The motion to continue was seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:05 PM: 43/49 Hillsdale Road– MSMP for the development of two single family dwellings (MSMP 2017-03).
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 43/49 Hillsdale Road until June 1st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
725 Providence Highway (Panera)- NOI for a fast food restaurant (DEP #141-0508).
David Webster confirmed that he has reviewed the draft Order of Conditions and it was acceptable.
Agent Brown recommended that the Order of Conditions be issued tonight.
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 725 Providence Highway, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for 725 Providence Highway, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:09 PM: Weld Pond- NOI for aquatic management, an Ecological Restoration Limited Project (DEP #141-0516).  
Agent Brown recommended that an Order of Conditions be issued for Weld Pond.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for Weld Pond, DEP # 141-0516. This motion was seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
370 Common Street (Throwing Field), Northeastern University- MSMP for construction of a new throwing field (MSMP 2017-05)
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 370 Common Street (Throwing Field) until May 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:13 PM: Informal Items
Minor Modification- Lot 11, Circuit Road (MSMP 2016-15)
David Johnson of Norwood Engineering was present with a request for a minor modification. 
The Commission authorized Agent Brown to review the request and to issue a decision based on her own review.
Mr. Civian made a motion to allow this minor modification for Lot 11 Circuit Road to be handled by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.
Meadowbrook Rd- 
Agent Brown questioned if a project to remove a wall on Meadowbrook Road should be handled as an RDA or if an administrative approval would be acceptable. Mr. Civian responded that either way he would like to ensure there is a proposal submitted for what the applicant is proposing to do. 
Ms. Radner asked if this was a historic wall being removed. Mr. Civian responded that he would like Ms. Radner to do some research on those rules and bring them back to the Commission so that they can determine if there is any historic restriction on removal of this wall.  
Ms. Bugay confirmed with Agent Brown that the land is sloped. Ms. Bugay commented that there should be some erosion control.
7:30 PM: 124 Country Club Road Street (Dedham Country and Polo Club– Ecological Restoration Limited Project NOI for aquatic vegetation management (141-0420).
James LaCasse of Solitude Lake Management was present and explained there are 3 different ponds within the club. In total, they plan to treat 2 acres of waterbody for nuisance vegetation. Mr. LaCasse claimed that the herbicide treatments being proposed are all eco-friendly. The plan will be to treat each of the ponds once per month as needed.
Mr. Tittler confirmed that this request is for a 3 year authorization. 
Mr. Civian asked what the club has planned for the ponds in the future. Mr. LaCasse was not sure of the clubs future plans. Mr. Civian commented that it was his understanding that they plan to dredge one of the ponds so he would like to see how that would fit into the proposed treatment plan. 
Fran Tausig, an abutter, asked if there would be any implications of the herbicides being used on her well-water.  She also expressed concern for the wildlife in ponds. Mr. LaCasse explained that there would be no harm to her well water nor the wildlife with the herbicide they plan to use. 
Mr. Civian explained that he would like to receive the Club’s management plans for the pond as they recently mentioned they would be dredging, as well as how the dredging of this pond would affect the species in the pond. He would also like to know the alternatives to what is being proposed. 
Ms. Radner commented that she would like to visit the site as there is an area with a potential vernal pool on the site. Mr. LaCasse gave Ms. Radner permission to visit the site.
Mr. Tittler commented that the applicant should either demonstrate that the direction of groundwater flow is away from the private drinking water wells or demonstrate that what is flowing towards them won’t be a problem.
Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. LaCasse that aeration would not be an effective alternative to reduce the nuisance vegetation.  
Mr. Civian commented that he would like more information on fertilizer control methods that can be used.
Mr. LaCasse explained that the herbicide will not affect well water or animals and plants will absorb the herbicide.
Ms. Bugay asked if there would be any bioaccumulation of the herbicides on the course as one of the ponds is used for course irrigation. Mr. LaCasse said no. 
Mr. Civian suggested that someone from the Club attend the next meeting to answer the Commission’s questions with regards to the management plan. Mr. Civian added that there are also concerns about alternatives being presented. Permission was given to look at vernal pools on the site. Information on hydrology, how the water flows towards wells, is needed. They also need more information and discussion on residuals on the course. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 124 Country Club Road until May 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
750 Providence Highway: NOI for redevelopment of the “Friday’s Site” for alteration of BVW, Bank, LUWW, and BLSF.  (141-TBD).
Mr. Civian introduced 750 Providence Highway as a new application tonight.
Matt Smith, of Norwood Engineering was present with the applicant David Spiegel and Paul McManus of EcoTec.
Matt Smith explained that they are proposing to build a retail building, approximately 9000 square feet, with a proposed driveway to connect this property with the applicants abutting property. Mr. Smith confirmed that a while back this Commission approved a plan without the driveway connection, however, the Planning Board wanted that connection in place so it was added in and the plan the Commission is now looking at has been approved by the Planning Board.
Matt Smith explained that the proposed retail building will have a green roof design; half will have plantings, shrubs and greenery which will eliminate the amount of impervious on the roof, the other half will have solar panels. Mr. Smith explained that overall they are proposing to include unique project elements that aren’t typically seen and this could be a pilot project people could look at. They are also proposing to include electrical car charging spaces. The wetlands will be reconfigured and flood storage will be increased as well as BVW and LUWW. The wetland area to be restored is a wetland that is not functioning very well. They will be improving the water quality of the wetland. They are also proposing two pocket wetlands and two rain gardens and also some infiltrators. They will be using LID elements. The improvement of the wetlands is relevant to the change from the existing condition which consists of a large culvert connecting the two wetlands to a condition where the water will be able to fan out in many different directions once it reaches a certain level.
Mr. McManus of EcoTec described the existing conditions. He explained that there is a little of everything for resource area types on this site. They have Wigwam Pond, the BVW associated with the pond, an uplands area, and to the west of the driveway there is a pond area. Mr. McManus pointed out the land under water, bank, BVW and the upland of the BVW. There is also Bordering Land Subject to Flooding. 
Mr. Civian commented that he will need to do another site visit to refresh his memory of the site characteristics.
Matt Smith explained that the existing conditions include a massive amount of pavement, and stormwater flows into some catch basins and goes directly by a pipe into the wetland. Mr. Smith added that they will be putting a few green areas into the parking lot that will break up the pavement area and stormwater will pitch into the rain gardens. Overall, there will be a vast increase in stormwater to be treated and infiltrated.
Ms. Bugay asked if they are meeting the recharge requirements for the infiltration system. Mr. Smith explained that for the new construction they will be meeting the 2 inch requirement, and for the existing they are meeting the state requirement. 
Mr. Civian explained that the Commission needs to make the judgement as to whether they are meeting the standards to the maximum extent practicable or not. Additionally the Commission will need to determine if the proposal is improving conditions. Once the Commission makes both of these determinations they will know if the applicant is meeting the requirements for redevelopment.
Mr. Tittler wants to make sure that if the applicant is referencing a prior approval at all that information was included in the submission with this application. Agent Brown confirmed that all materials were included.
Matt Smith confirmed that all information being referenced was provided to the Commission, but he has since better organized the information. 
Matt Smith presented a written letter to Agent Brown to waive any request for constructive approval. 
Mr. Civian suggested that the applicant discuss with their own legal counsel whether opening a new hearing tonight has any implications or requirements due to what happened at the last meeting. Matt Smith responded that he is satisfied with a new hearing being opened tonight.
David Spiegel thanked the Commission for their consideration and explained that he hopes to be able to improve the environment with this project.
Ms. Radner commented there is a stretch of land that the Town owns in between Wigwam Pond and this property and the Town has been interested in gaining access to the pond. The applicant seemed agreeable to looking into this opportunity as well.
Agent Brown suggested that the Town’s Environmental Coordinator and the Town Planner be brought into that discussion regarding pond access.  
Bob Aldos, of Pine Street and also a Dedham Planning Board Member was present. He explained that he came to speak in favor of Mr. Spiegel as a property owner in Town who has appeared in front of the Planning Board several times. Mr. Aldos explained that Mr. Spiegel always does what they ask him to do, within reason. Mr. Aldos explained that Mr. Spiegel is trustworthy and he asked that the Commission do anything they can to assist Mr. Spiegel. 
Attorney Steven Greenbaum of 200 High Street, Boston was present on behalf of Pearl Realty. He explained that when they were here the last time the chair continued the hearing and he is trying to understand if this is a new hearing or a continued hearing.
Mr. Civian responded that this is a new hearing.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Greenbaum quoted language from 310 CMR which requires at least 7 days prior to hearing all abutters be served with a notice. Mr. Greenbaum commented that he believes the chair already spoke to the issue of the DEP file number which has not yet been issued. Mr. Greenbaum explained that he has reviewed this Notice of Intent (NOI) and would urge the Commission to look closely as he feels that it is deficient in that it does not contain all the necessary information to inform the Commission and allow them to arrive at a vote on an Order of Conditions. Mr. Greenbaum also spoke to the standards necessary to meet the performance requirements for replication. Mr. Greenbaum explained that he believes it requires a new full analysis and a new peer review. Mr. Greenbaum explained that it is his opinion that the NOI ignores DEP’s inland wetland replication guidelines. There is nothing in the NOI regarding the construction process or how it was achieved. Mr. Greenbaum also mentioned the request made by the applicant to waive the filing fee.
Steve Ivas of Ivas Environmental presented a document to the Commission with his findings. He thanked Mr. Smith and Mr. McManus for their explanations on this site. Mr. Ivas asked how the Commission can be assured of a successful project without a construction sequence of the whole thing. Mr. Ivas suggested that wattles not be used as they are not very effective in his opinion. Mr. Ivas explained there are a list of items to be addressed in state inland wetland replication guidelines. Mr. Ivas pointed out some missing information on plans. He asked if there is a construction sequence for removing and replacing the road. Mr. Ivas added that there are some invasive species not included on list that he has observed. Mr. Ivas also referenced an analysis by EcoTec that was out of date and references an entirely different project where the roadway was removed being beneficial, he asked that a new evaluation be written for the existing project. Mr. Ivas also asked for additional square footage details to be added to the Notice of Intent. 
Mr. Hickey confirmed with Mr. Spiegel that the new building will function as a retail space to be determined. 
Agent Brown will develop the regulatory requirement list. Mr. Civian explained that the applicant will need to claim and demonstrate they are meeting all the standards applicable to the project for it to be approved. 
Mr. Civian asked Agent Brown if a peer review will be needed. Agent Brown responded that she hasn’t looked at the application in enough detail yet to know. 
Mr. Civian explained that the Commission and the Agent will determine if there is a need for a peer review. Agent Brown will come back in 2 weeks with a recommendation on this. 
Mr. Tittler suggested that the applicant also seek their own counsel regarding the effect of Mr. Greenbaum’s notion to provide public notice.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 750 Providence Highway to May 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Informal Discussion- 
Special Conditions for Lawn Watering–  Agent Brown had raised this issue at the last meeting and with more Commissioners in attendance she explained that a lot of improvements have been made to irrigation systems and wondered if the Commission would like to reconsider their prohibition on automated irrigation systems or not. 
Mr. Hickey commented that prohibition may be impractical. 
Mr. Civian explained to the newer Commissioners that historically the Commission has not allowed automated irrigation systems and this only applies to new properties that come in front of the Commission as it is added as a condition to their stormwater permit.  
Ms. Bugay commented that if there was such thing as a “water ban sensor” she would be more inclined to change the rules. She is not convinced people will turn off their automated systems when there is a water ban.
Mr. Tittler explained that he is still not in favor of lifting the ban. He thinks there is better use for the water than feeding the grass. He is in support of encouraging the use of rain barrels and cisterns and other ways to slow the use of the DWWD water supply. 
Ms. Rader commented on how well water still is technically taking from the water table. Mr. Civian commented that no one is spending money to make that water potable, so that is the main difference. 
Mr. Tittler commented that he would like to the information on the irrigation system ban included in the Stormwater Regulations. 
Occupancy permits and Stormwater Certificates of Compliance – Timing considerations 
Agent Brown informed the Commission that she checked with the Building Department and they do not have a tracking method in place to update a temporary certificate of occupancy to a regular occupancy permit. 
Trash at Dunkin Donuts, East Dedham- Agent Brown confirmed that the conditions of approval for this location do require cleanup.  Mr. Civian would like to hold a hearing on whether they are meeting conditions of the project. Agent Brown commented that they are not meeting the conditions since there is a massive hole out there.
140 Providence Highway- Agent Brown informed the Commission that Lisa Eggleston is reviewing a modification to the plans. Mr. Civian made a motion to authorize Agent Brown to request $1400 to cover the peer review, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Meeting Minutes; Meeting minutes from 11/17/16, 12/15/16, 3/16/17 & 4/20/17 were approved by the Commission with minor edits.
Ms. Radner asked about the open space representative from the Commission and if anyone was interested in the position that Mr. Civian currently holds. She explained that she needs someone who will work hard, there is a lot of reading and emails.  Mr. Civian explained that he is happy staying the representative from the Commission.
9:18 PM: Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
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